
   

Ladewig-Zinkgraf American Legion Post 243 

40 Stafford Street, P.O. Box 416, Plymouth, WI 53073 

www.wilegionpost243.org 

Post business meetings are held the second Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM 

Officers 

Post Commander – Eugene Blindauer 920-893-8191  Sgt. at Arms – David Neidfeldt              920-838-5805 

1
st
 Vice – DuWayne Wieck  920-627-1879  Sgt. at Arms – Don Guse  920-565-3770 

2
nd

 Vice – Kelly Wilfer                                Adjutant – Konrad Kaczkowski  920-892-2651 

Chaplain – Robert Sherfy  920-400-1119  Finance Officer – Rick Zinkgraf  920-893-0686 

Service Officer - Ed Schroeder  920-892-6284  Membership Officer - Mark Provencher 920-449-5331 

   

Auxiliary Unit 243 Officers 

President – Cindy Faller   920-892-7699  Treasurer – Ann Kaczkowski  920-892-2651  

Vice President –Linda Wieck  920-627-3460  Membership – Kathy Halloran  920-892-4818 

Chaplain – Rose Wirtz   920-918-5157  Parliamentarian – Violet Feldmann 920-892-4784 

Secretary – Gina Lentz   920-893-0599  

Hall Rental – Jim Myers 920-889-9112 

Meeting Highlights 
June 14, 2016 

Attendance: 35 members 
 
Shooting Sports: DuWayne Wieck reported he finished the season with the 4H group at Sheboygan Falls with 
48 kids 
House Committee: The hall and bar area are now air conditioned with a new zone system and it is 
A Great relief. The back door of the hall will be replaced and finally after many decades we have a new grill for brats, burgers etc. 
The old grill was in very sad shape, and you could only use half of it because the other half was rusted away. The front bar windows 
will have a new shade system to keep the area even cooler.  

Volunteer Hours: DuWayne Wieck has the new updated volunteer hours’ sheets. They will conform to the 
Legion calendar of June – June. 
State Convention: In anticipation of the State Dept. advising that we are allowed three delegates (this is based 
on membership we are at 168) the following were voted to be delegates; Mark Provencher Jr., Mark Degner, 
and Kelly Wilfer. We are allowed two alternates for anyone interested. 
Memorial Day: By all accounts it was a successful day. The parade went off without incident and the Auxiliary 
new traffic pattern for the brat fry worked very well. The new air conditioning was a blessing. 
June Bust Up: Tuesday June 28th, bar opens at 6:00 PM, brats/ burgers etc. please call Rick A.S.A.P.  893 – 0686  
give us an idea of how many to prepare for and there is no cost. 
Post Picnic: We have reserved City Park large pavilion for Sunday July 24th. Exact details in July newsletter, still 
working on some ideas. 
Sick Call: Ed Schroeder wants to thank everyone for their concerns and prayers during his health issue. 
Medication is working and so did all of the prayers. 
Commander: Post Commander Gene Blindauer wants to thank everyone for making his three terms as Post 
Commander a successful and prosperous time. Much was accomplished with the help of the membership 
contributing their time and talents that made what the Post is all about and a Post that others look up to in 
the District. 
 

NEXT MEETING TUESDAY JULY 12TH, 2016 7:00 PM 
 

Auxiliary Notes 
 

A big THANK YOU to all who donated to this year’s Poppy Fund, many of you sent your donation by mail and 
were most generous. To date we collected $3748.59 to be distributed to Veteran programs. Our canister 
collections were great, a wonderful community effort. 
BRAT FRY was a success and thank you to all who helped and attended. 
Bust Up is Tuesday June 28 at the Post, details above. 
July 15-17 State Convention in Middleton. Vi and Batty will attend. 
New Officers are: Ann Kaczkowski President, Linda Wieck Vise President, Cindy Faller Membership, Gina Lentz 
Secretary, Jean Blindauer Chaplain. 
Recruit a new member for 2016 ending in December, we have dropped the $5 fee to our unit, so any new 
member would be $20. This would give them the full year of membership. Try to get someone involved this 
summer. 
Next meeting is September 12 at 6:30pm.  Emergency fund is 5 cents for every day over 90 degrees. 

 

http://www.wilegionpost243.org/

